
 

 

 

 

AIRPORT COMMITTEE 

MINUTES OF MEETING 

March 5th, 2024 

5:00 P.M. 

 

 

Present:  Jeremy Hobbs, Curtis Moses, Ben Bridges and Brenda Abercrombie.  Absent:  

None.  Also present:  Russell Wade, Mike Holley, Glenn Hutto, Chris Strickland, Danielle 

Harkins, Brandon Norris, Bill Carter, Jonathan Farmer (via phone) and Sandy Black.     

 

Mr. Hobbs called the meeting to order.  Mr. Bridges led the group in prayer. 

 

Motion Mrs. Abercrombie, seconded by Mr. Moses and declared adopted by 

unanimous roll call vote of the Committee to approve the agenda as written. 

 

Motion Mr. Moses, seconded by Mr. Bridges to approve the minutes of the 

February 6th, 2024 meeting.  Motion carried unanimously.  

 

A brief discussion was held regarding the removal of an old concrete pad.  The 

Secretary/Treasurer reported that the concrete pad has been removed.  Alan Ates, Union 

Parish Road Superintendent, removed the old concrete pad.  No action taken. 

 

A lengthy discussion was held regarding the North end obstruction project.  Jonathan 

Farmer with KSA Engineering addressed the Committee regarding the obstruction.  Mr. 

Farmer stated that a course of action for the obstructions on the North end of the airfield 

is needed.  The grant expiration deadline is June 24th, 2024.  There are approximately 

twelve trees on the North end of the airfield that were noted as obstructions off airport 

property on the tract of land with 30-40 different ownership interests.  No action taken. 

 

There being no further business to come before the committee, Mr. Hobbs declared 

the meeting adjourned upon motion by Mrs. Abercrombie and duly seconded by Mr. 

Moses on this the 5th day of March, 2024.   

 

 

    Jeremy Hobbs, Chairman 

Paula Strickland, Secretary-Treasurer 


